THESE MINUTES ARE BEING POSTED UNAPPROVED 

AT THE NEXT MEETING THESE MINUTES WILL BE APPROVED 

THE APPROVAL PROCESS MAY CHANGE SOME SENTENCE STRUCTURE OR WORDS, BUT SHOULD NOT SIGNIFICANTLY CHANGE THE CONTENT.

These minutes will then be replaced with the approved minutes.

Minutes of the Regular Board of Directors Meeting of the International Association of EMTs & Paramedics of Local 167

January 25, 2018
Mounds View Conference Room
Present: Ryan Dougherty, Brett Hopper, Amanda Layne, Karen Kozer, Marki Kaveney, Blake Katzenmaier and Jake Shepard.
Absent:  Nicole McConnell, Wade Eastman, Adam Sabotta, Alycia Simons, and Jim Domeier.
Meeting started at 1644.
Minutes:

There was a motion to approve minutes from November meeting as submitted.  Second.  Motion passes.
Treasury Report:  

The treasury has been officially turned over to Blake Katzenmaier.  He met with Bouthilet and received his backpack and tutorial.  He has a lot of catching up to do.  There is no formal report at this time.  We still need to get to the bank and change signatures.  We will also be looking at other online banking options.  
Announcements:  
Negotiations
The next negotiation meeting is February 8, 2018.  The team will be meeting with Dick the night before.  We are most likely looking at arbitration.  There is a lot of ground to cover and only one day scheduled to get it done.  We will also be setting up a subcommittee meeting to discuss a staffing proposal that they weren’t able to give specifics on at negotiations.

2018 Meeting Dates

We will keep board meetings on the days following LMC except for months that we have a general membership meeting.  Amanda will be scheduling meetings.
Motion to change the locations of general membership meetings to have two in the north metro and two in the south metro in 2018 and to use Facebook Live to broadcast meetings.  Second.  There was discussion about members being able to vote via video.  According to our bylaw members have to be in person to vote.  We can look at changing this in the future.  No further discussion.  Motion passes.

Committee Reports:  

By Law Committee
There is nothing new to report.  Marki Kaveney is now the chair as the paramedic rep.  Any changes will be voted on during the first quarter general membership meeting.
Grievance Committee
We have settled a couple of arbitrations and still have two outstanding.  We currently have one active grievance dealing with a Mandatory ED issue.
LMC Report
LMC was held today prior to board meeting.  There were a lot of rumors to discuss since LMC had not met since November.  We will be giving up the city of Jordan to Belle Plaine.  There is no start date for this yet.  There will be an email coming out about the heat issue solution in the Sprinters.  The rest of the bidding material will be posted to day.  The new communications director was in attendance to talk about improving compliance in dispatch.  LMC will meet again on February 23, 2018 in Mounds View Conference Room.
Old Business:
Simply Voting
We will be using Simply Voting for office elections.  Elections will be open from February 19th through the 26th and results will be announced at the general membership meeting.
Committees

We need to replace Andy Gaughan on the grievance committee and we need to replace Nathan Layne on the Bylaws committee.
New Business:

Pens
To get pens and badge retractors it would be $2000.

Motion to re-order just pens for $325.  Second.  No discussion.  Motion passes.

Website Contract
The website administration is asking for a raise to $1200 for 2018.

Motion to increase pay of administration to $1200 for 2018.  Second.  No discussion.  Motion passes.

Kai Hjermstad Memorial
Kai was a former union member, help start the Community Paramedic Program in the state and was a teacher at Hennepin Tech.  Mobile CE has created a Kai Hjermstad memorial scholarship.

Motion to donate $500 to the Kai Hjermstad Memorial Scholarship Fund.  Second.  No discussion.  Motion passes.
Swear in New Members
Jake Shepard, Blake Katzenmaier and Marki Kaveney were sworn in by President Hopper.

Twins Game
There was discussion about doing a Twins Game outing again this year.  This will be discussed more at the general membership meeting.

Facebook Group
There has been some concern about content being posted on the Facebook group page and the need for moderators.  The feature to require posts to be approved will be turned on.  Blake and Jake will be moderators and only union board members will be administrators.

Next Meeting:

February 23, 2018 at Mounds View Conference Room following LMC.
Meeting adjourned at 1752.
